# St. Peter's Primary School



Newsletter: 24<sup>th</sup> May 2024

#### **News:**

#### **Golden Trophy summary:**

Girls years 5/6 came runners up in Golden Trophy final.

Boys years 5/6 came runners up in Plate final.

Boys and girls year 3/4 teams did really well against boys/older teams









**Year 6** have been creating their own poems this week, here is a beautiful poem written by Arthur.



#### Awards:

	Pupil of the Week	Book Worm
Nursery	Esme	Heidi
Reception	Fearne	Lottie
Year 1	Mason	Clara
Year 2	Hollie & Phoebe E	Thomas
Year 3	Connor	A-J
Year 4	Arthur	Blake
Year 5	Josh & Isabel	Albie
Year 6	Arthur	Megan

#### **Breakfast Club and After School Provision:**

#### **REMINDER:**

During the nicer weather we take the children outside from 3.45pm-4.15pm. Please do not arrive to collect your children before 4.15pm as there will be no-one available to answer the door.

Please note: ALL SESSIONS MUST BE PRE-BOOKED.

**Breakfast club** is available from 7:45am and is £3.50 per child, per session, reduced to £3.00 per child for siblings.

**After school provision** is available until 5:30pm **PROMPT** and is £5.00 per child, per session, reduced to £4.00 per child, per session for siblings. Please note, late collection will incur a charge.

Please ensure you book after school provision via the MCAS app by 12 noon of that day. If you have any problems with this, contact Mrs Unwin in the office.

#### **Prepared for School:**



# PLEASE NOTE CHANGES HIGHLIGHTED IN YELLOW



Please come to school dressed in your Forest School clothes, with your outdoor boots/wellies in a carrier bag.

Year 1 – Monday (as part our science topic, please bring in Forest School clothes to change in to for the afternoon)

Year 6 - Thursday

Reception – Tuesday - wear kit to school Year 1 – Thursday – wear kit to school

Year 2 - THURSDAY - wear kit to school

Year 3 – Tuesday – wear kit to school

Year 4 - TUESDAY- wear kit to school

Year 5 - Monday - wear kit to school Year 6 - Thursday - bring kit & change in school

When children come in kit it allows for more time to be used as physical activity rather than time changing.

#### **After School Clubs:**

**Available to book now on the MCAS app.** This term clubs include: Rugby, Football, Striking and Fielding, Gardening/Nature, Book and Science Club. Clubs start w/c 3<sup>rd</sup> June and finish w/c 8 July.

#### MAD Survey

If you haven't already done so, please would you be kind enough to complete the survey provided by MAD, details below. Thank you.

To access the survey within Google Survey either type the link bit.ly/448OIPM into your browser Note: OI within OIPM are capital letters not numbers. Once you have reached the survey Insert TS 3 when requested to enter reference number.

#### May

24th End of Summer Term 1

#### June

3<sup>rd</sup> Summer Term 2 begins 11<sup>th</sup> Green Spider Climbing – year 4

14<sup>th</sup> Bowls – invited children

14<sup>th</sup> Scarecrow Parade at 7pm St Peter's Church – year 5 and 6 taking part.

#### <u>July</u>

5<sup>th</sup> Fun Sports afternoon - nursery 15<sup>th</sup>-17<sup>th</sup> Red Ridge Residential - year 6 19<sup>th</sup> End of Term



Molly (Y2)
Olivia (Y5)
Alfie (Y1)
Amber (Y5)
Mia (Y4)

#### Attendance:

Attendance this week is 94.5%

If your child is well enough to attend school, please send them as it is vital they attend school as regularly as possible. If your child has been off school with a sickness bug, they only need to be 48 hours clear before they return. Absences must be reported daily either via message through the MCAS app, emailing <a href="mailto:gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk">gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk</a> or calling the school on 01885 483237.

Highest Class attendance this week goes to:

**YEAR 1 & 6** 

## **Tip Top Friday!**

Resuming on Friday 7<sup>th</sup> June and every Friday thereafter,



we will hold an ice lolly sale to raise funds for our outdoor areas in school.

## All ice Iollies are 50p

#### **Sun Cream Policy:**

We recommend that parents apply 'all day' sun cream to their children before school on summer days.

We strongly request that sun cream is not sent in to school for children to apply themselves: it is our experience that this is an unsatisfactory arrangement leading to cream not being properly applied and other health and safety concerns.

School staff are not normally at liberty to apply sun cream to children.

In exceptional circumstances, where it is not possible (e.g. due to special needs) for a child to use 'all day' cream, parents are requested

to contact the school to make special arrangements.

The warm weather means lots of outside opportunities in school so please make sure your child has sun lotion on, wears a sun hat and brings in a water bottle.